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Item 
 

1. REMOVE: Section 1, remove text under sub-heading ‘Impact on 15 
Thackeray Close’ that says “section 1.9 of the Sustainable Design and 
Construction (SDC) SPD”. 

 
ADD: “section 11.9 of the Sustainable Design and Construction (SDC) SPD”.   
 
REMOVE: Section 1, remove text under sub-headings ‘Impact on 16 
Thackeray Close’, ‘Impact on 19 Thackeray Close’, ‘Impact on 20 & 21 
Thackeray Close’, ‘Impact on 11-14 Campbell Close’ and ‘Impact on 15 
Campbell Close’ that says “(paragraph 1.9 of SDC)”.  
 
ADD: “section 11.9 of the SDC SPD”.   

 
 

2. Amend paragraphs 1-3 in summary of reasons for the recommendation to 
read: 

 
Summary of Reasons for the Recommendation Hazardous substances 
consent (HSC) is a type of planning permission to store one or more 
hazardous substances above the controlled quantity as currently specified in 
the Planning (Hazardous Substances) Regulations 2015. 
 
The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is a statutory consultee for 
applications for Hazardous Substances Consent (HSC) under the Planning 
(Hazardous Substances Act) 1990. The planning authority is obliged to take 
account of HSE’s public safety advice, as well as other factors, when deciding 
to grant or refuse an application. 
 
HSC was granted in 1971 and renewed in 1993 for 2843 tonnes of petrol and 
other petroleum spirits and 3932 tonnes of derv (diesel)/gas oil/kerosene. The 
required capacity changed, and a renewal application was approved in 2005 
for 2138 tonnes of automotive petrol and other petroleum spirits and 5179 
tonnes of derv (diesel)/gas oil/kerosene. 


